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September 6, 2011 
 
TO:  Each Member of the Commission 
 
FROM: Lou Ann Texeira, LAFCO Executive Officer 
   
SUBJECT: Highlights of 2011 Annual CALAFCO Conference 
 
Commissioners and LAFCO staff attended the 2011 Annual CALAFCO Conference in Napa 
(August 31 – September 2) hosted by Napa LAFCO.  The conference was well attended by over 300 
members and guests representing 49 of the 57 member LAFCOs.   
 
The conference theme was Exploring New Boundaries.  The conference provided a number of timely 
and substantial sessions, including those dealing with “exit strategies” (e.g., district consolidation/ 
merger/dissolution and city disincorporation/consolidation) and insolvency issues, as well as various 
hands-on and practical sessions, including those dealing with LAFCO terms and conditions, growth 
management challenges and opportunities, managing the agriculture/urban interface, the next 
generation of Municipal Service Reviews, environmental justice, and various other general and 
breakout sessions.  For a complete conference program and copies of the session presentations, 
please visit the CALAFCO website at www.calafco.org. 
 
The keynote speaker was Bill Fulton, President, Solimar Research Group and Mayor of Ventura.  
Other noted speakers included John Knox, Michael Coleman (League of California Cities), Fred 
Silva (California Forward), representatives from the California Rural Legal Assistance, and special 
guests Andy Beckstoffer and Margrit Mondavi.  
 
The conference also included the annual election of CALAFCO Board members, the annual 
CALAFCO Business Meeting, and a CALAFCO Board of Directors meeting at which time your 
Executive Officer was appointed CALAFCO Executive Officer. 

 
Also, we are pleased to announce that the Central Contra Costa Sanitary District received the 
CALAFCO Government Leadership Award for its boundary clean-up program; and Contra Costa 
County took second place (white wine) in the 5th Annual CALAFCO Wine and Beer competition.   
 
The conference was enlightening and informative, and we thank the Commission for the opportunity 
to attend. 
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